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CLEVELAND PUBLIC LIBRARY 

Minutes of the Special Board Meeting 
May 6, 2015 

Trustees Room        Louis Stokes Wing 
12:00 Noon 

 
 
Present: Ms. Butts, Mr. Seifullah, Ms. Rodriguez,  

Mr. Hairston  
 
Absent: Mr. Corrigan, Mr. Parker 
 
 
Ms. Rodriguez called the Special Board Meeting to order 
at 12:08 p.m. 
 
Mr. Hairston moved to adjourn into Executive Session to 
discuss pending litigation involving the Library. Ms. 
Butts seconded the motion, which passed unanimously by 
roll call vote. 
 
The Board adjourned into Executive Session at 12:10 p.m. 
 
Ms. Butts moved to adjourn to the Special Board Meeting.  
Mr. Seifullah seconded the motion, which passed 
unanimously by roll call vote. 
 
The Regular Board Meeting resumed at 12:37 p.m. 
 
Resolution to Approve Settlement with SEIU 1199 
 
Ms. Rodriguez moved approval of the following 
resolution.  Mr. Seifullah seconded the motion, which 
passed unanimously by roll call vote. 
 
WHEREAS, The Cleveland Public Library (CPL) and the  
Service Employees International Union (SEIU), District  
1199, are parties to a collective bargaining agreement  
(CBA) effective January 1, 2014; and  
 
WHEREAS,  The CBA contains a provision requiring CPL to  
maintain a list of bargaining unit part-time employees  
who want to be considered for extra hours, and to offer  
them extra hours before offering hours to substitutes;  
and  
   
 
 

RESOLUTION TO 
APPROVE 
SETTLEMENT 
WITH SEIU 1199 
  Approved 
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WHEREAS,  On November 17, 2014, SEIU filed a grievance 
on behalf of SEIU 1199 part-time members concerning  
part-time substitute hours, claiming that from September  
19, 2014, CPL had  failed to offer part-time employees  
any hours above their scheduled 20 hours and that  
substitutes had been used in branches where part-time  
employees were available for up to the additional 8  
hours agreed upon in the CBA; and 
 
WHEREAS,  On March 20, 2015, SEIU filed a second  
grievance against CPL concerning part-time substitute  
hours on behalf of SEIU 1199 part-time members, claiming  
that CPL had scheduled part-time regular employees for  
work in excess of the 28 hours agreed upon in the CBA;  
and  
 
WHEREAS, On April 27, 2015, CPL and SEIU met to mediate  
The two grievances with the assistance of a 
representative from the Federal Mediation & Conciliation 
Service.  The parties reached a tentative settlement 
agreement; and 
 
WHEREAS,  The tentative settlement agreement (attached)  
provides that forty-two (42) part-time regular members 
on the extra hours list will be paid for a total of 
sixty (60) hours of missed work, forty-seven (47) hours 
of which will be paid by June 1, 2015, with the 
remaining thirteen (13) hours to be paid by January 31, 
2016, at each employee’s rate of pay as of the date of 
execution of the settlement agreement; and  
 
WHEREAS,  The tentative settlement further provides that 
any employee on the list who leaves employment with CPL 
before either payout date shall be paid the remaining 
balance of the sixty (60) hours owed to that employee in 
his or her separation check; and  
 
WHEREAS,  The respective amounts CPL would pay to 
resolve the two grievances, including OPERS and Medicare 
costs, are $49,650.13 to be paid by June 1, 2015, and 
$13,733.01 to be paid by January 31, 2016, for a total 
payment of $63,383.15; now therefore be it   
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees of the Cleveland 
Public Library hereby approves the settlement  
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between CPL and SEIU District 1199 on the terms and 
conditions as described in this Resolution, in a total 
amount not to exceed $63,383.13, and authorizes the 
Executive Director, CEO to execute the settlement 
agreement on the Board’s behalf.  
 
Director Thomas stated that the Mayor’s Office has 
recommended to the Cleveland Municipal School District 
Board of Education that Alesha Washington be considered 
for appointment to an unexpired term on the Cleveland 
Public Library Board of Trustees.  If approved at the 
CMSD Business Meeting on Tuesday, May 12, 2015, Ms. 
Washington will complete the balance of Mr. Werner’s 
term effective immediately and ending July 2, 2021. 
 
Ms. Washington currently serves as Senior Director of  
Government Advocacy at Greater Cleveland Partnership and 
has served as Senior Director of Advocacy, Policy & 
Research at Neighborhood Progress, Inc.  
 
Director Thomas announced that Mr. Hairston, whose term 
expires July 2, 2015, will be recommended for 
reappointment to the Library Board of Trustees at the 
Cleveland Municipal School District Board of Education 
Meeting in June. 
 
Ms. Rodriguez adjourned the Special Board Meeting at 
12:45 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________  _______________________ 
Maritza Rodriguez   Alan Seifullah 
President     Secretary 
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